
Greetings Parents and Guardians,

The first month of school is in the books and what a great 
start it was.  When visiting with our staff, they have all 
commented to me on what a great job the kids are doing this 
year and that the atmosphere in our school is very positive!  
Well done everyone!

We had a busy first month of school and many things are 
happening at ÉLJHS.  Our grade 7 students are all settling in 
and they are now going from class to class without any 
problems.  We had our annual Terry Fox Run, school sports 
teams are up and running, and some of our student clubs 
have started as well.  

As we head into October, I encourage all parents and 
guardians to assist their child/children with the demands of 
school.  Please ensure that you are able to log into 
Powerschool and monitor your child's assignments and 
progress.  As a parent, I had the Powerschool app on my 
phone and my kids certainly loved that. They always 
enjoyed it when I would ask them every day why certain 
assignments were incomplete or not handed in. I really miss 
the creative responses I would get to those questions.  

I hope you all have a fantastic month and I'll see you
at Parent Teacher Conferences on the 24th. 

Mr Chomlak
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October
 Important Dates:

October 2: 
Custodian’s Day

October 4: 
ÉLJHS Celebration of Success 

October 4: 
World teachers Day

October 11: 
PD Day- No School

October 14: 
Thanksgiving Day 

October 18-19: 
ELJHS Volleyball Tournament

October 24: 
Parent Teacher Conferences 

October 29: 
Picture Retakes

October 31: 
Halloween

November 1: 
PD Day- No School

INSPIRING SUCCESS FOR 
EVERY STUDENT EVERY DAY



LINK:
ÉLJHS Counselling Corner
https://sites.google.com/gshare.blackgold.ca/eljhscounsellingcorner/home 

Mrs. Severson
ÉLJHS Counsellor

https://sites.google.com/gshare.blackgold.ca/eljhscounsellingcorner/home
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ATTENTION PARENTS/GUARDIANS

If you do not have access to PowerSchool Parent Portal please contact the office at 
(780) 986-2184. The Parent Portal allows you to view your students’ attendance, 
marks, pay fees online, among other features. If you have an existing account, you 
can add additional students to the same account. If you have moved, changed 
phone number(s), or have any changes to personal information, please contact 
the office at (780) 986-2184. It is important that we have your most current 
information on file.

If your student will be absent from school, please notify the office so we can enter 
the attendance accordingly. If it is after hours, please leave the message on the 
school answering machine.



SCHOOL FEES

School Fees have been placed in student’s accounts. Please ensure 
to check your child’s PowerSchool Parent Portal for fees that may 
have been added and need to be paid. Fees should be paid ASAP. 
Outstanding fees may be sent to collections if not paid by end of 
April. If you require financial support please contact:

Patty Burak in the school office at: 
 (780) 986-2184

Hello Parents/Guardians of a BGSD Student, 

A large majority of teachers leverage Google Classroom for student 
assignments. As a guardian, you can receive email summaries of your 
student's work and progress, including missing work, upcoming work, 
and recent class activities. Starting in fall 2024 you can also get 
guardian preview capabilities to view their Classwork page through 
direct links in the email summary. Note that neither email summaries 
nor preview capabilities include grading, you'll need access 
PowerSchool to see that information. We plan to sync guardian emails 
with Google Classroom in early October. You may be receiving an 
email from Google  asking you to sign up for these email notices. 
Please see this help site from Google for details.



Schools assist AHS in protecting the 
health of students under their care and 
working in their facilities. This includes 
preventing the spread of respiratory, 
gastrointestinal, and any other unusual 
illness idenfied within the school. Please 
do not send your child if they are ill!

Celebration Of Success 
Awards Night

We will celebrate the students of 
École Leduc Junior High School
 from the 2022-2023 school year 

on academic achievements, 
leadership, sports, music, 

and more. 

Invitations were provided to 
students who are being recognized 

We are looking forward 
to celebrating our students

excellence in education. Student of the Year 23/24 : Ella Sereda

GRADE 7
OPTION CLASSES:

● Option A: September 27 - October 29

● Option B: August 28 - October 15



LIBRARY NEWS:

Book  B I N G O Challenge
Come play 

BOOK BINGO!
Get 5 in a row or 

diagonally to
 WIN A PRIZE!

Fill in the whole card 
and 

win a GRAND PRIZE

Contest WINNER:
Will be announced in the  

November Newsletter!

If you fill in the complete Book Bingo 
game board by October 30, your name 
will go into the draw to win a book of 
your choice for a Maximum of $25.00.



Join a 
Club or Team!

~ stay tuned for Announcements ~

★ Volleyball 
★ Golf
★ Cross Country
★ Basketball
★ Track & Field
★ Badminton
★ Rugby
★ Flag Football
★ Soccer

★ Citadel club
★ Ski/Snowboard
★ Yearbook
★ GSA
★ Art Club
★ Music Clubs
★ Improve Club
★ Homework Club
★ Leadership Club

REMINDER: 

If you need to pick up your child during 
school hours:

● Call:  (780)-986-2184 or 

● Email:  eljhs@blackgold.ca 
Please also notify us of any absences 
before the beginning of the school day.. 

Thank you for your cooperation! 



2024 ÉLjHS Reservoir/Terry Fox 
Run and BBQ

This was our first event of the year. It 
was a great way for students to get to 
know each other and have some fun. 

Students were encouraged to dress up
 or create a class theme. The winning 

theme per grade received a 

PIZZA PARTY!!!

Thank you to all of our staff, students , 
and volunteers for making this event a 
huge success!

ÉLJHS Reservoir Run
September 14, 2024

CLASS THEME WINNERS!

ÉLJHS EVENTS:

Pizza Party Winners:
7B / 8A / 9F



❏ Have a Bonfire and Make 
S’mores

❏ Play in the Leaves
❏ Cozy Up with a Book & Hot 

Chocolate
❏ Pick a Halloween Costume
❏ Try a New Fall Recipe
❏ Go to a Pumpkin Patch
❏ Pick Apples
❏ Enjoy a Nature Walk
❏ Have a Scary Movie Night
❏ Pick Apples
❏ Enjoy A Nature Walk
❏ Make a Thankful List

❏ Get Spooked at a Haunted 
House

❏ Make a Fall Craft
❏ Drink Apple Cider
❏ Make a Bird Feeder
❏ Visit a Corn Maze
❏ Watch a School Sports Team



BGSD Technology Fee- 2024/2025

BGSD has increased our technology fee to help cover the growing costs of technology for our students. Our goal is to 
improve our ratio of students per device and provide for software that they would not otherwise have access to. The long 
term goal over the coming years is to get to a ratio of students per device near 1:1 for our grade 4 - 12 students. Standard 
BGSD funding is able to achieve a 2:1 ratio (students per device) and part of the technology fee is being used to lower 
that ratio in schools. 

Current fees:

The fee structure is as follows:
Division 2, 3 and 4 (Grades 4 - 12) - $50

The technology fee covers all or a portion of the following software costs:
● Assistive software - readers, image dictionaries, word predictors

○ Read Write Chrome
○ PDF reader/Orbit Note

● Premium Google Education+
○ Documents, Sheets, Slides, Forms, etc.
○ Features not available in free google accounts.

● Creative educational software - Adobe Creative Cloud
○ Adobe Photoshop, Premiere, InDesign, Adobe Express.

● EquatIO - Math made digital - graphing and formula writing, scientific tools 
● Bandwidth over and above the basic Alb Ed funding
● Management tools to improve efficiency
● Teacher Controls for in classroom management

○ LanSchool, GoGuardian - these give the teacher control over the BGSD managed devices in the 
classroom, keeping students on task.

● Mental health AI monitoring.
● Backup software - students won’t lose their work.
● Canadian content media

Most of this software is available to the student 24/7, at school and at home.

The technology fee also covers a portion of the following hardware costs:
● The purchasing of chromebooks to lower our ratio of students per device.

○ Our goal over the coming years is to get near a 1:1 ratio of managed devices in grades 4 - 12.
● Touchscreen Chromebooks and Chrome Tablets in grade 1 - 3
● A management fee for each chromebook of $45
● The fee is NOT spent on any network infrastructure. No switches, servers, access points, etc.
● The fee does NOT cover any filtering/blocking software or infrastructure management software.
● The fee does NOT cover any staff devices or classroom displays.

BGSD has over 8,500 devices used by staff and students with over 900 access points, 150 industrial grade switches, 80 
servers, fiber optic connections and bandwidth needs that cost a minimum of $1000 per school per month. There is over 5 
million dollars of infrastructure that is evergreened on a rotating 5 - 7 year timeline

Providing students with access to information in a safe and secure environment while meeting their curricular needs is a 
focus in the coming years as we meet the needs of new curriculum.
















